The Therapist’s Corner
Helping Our Children Cope with the Newtown Tragedy
As I thought about writing this article I went on the Web and found these descriptions of Newton, CT: “...small town America at its very best;” Not far from New York City, and “a great place to raise kids, who can feed ducks at the lake...” Substitute San Francisco for New York and lagoon for lake and you get the idea. No, we really are not that different from Newtown. How many of us thought about Sandpiper or Redwood Shores Elementary School when the news about the Sandy Hook school came out? Probably most of us did.
When President Obama visited Newtown he had this to say: “We gather here in memory of 20 beautiful children and six remarkable adults. They lost their lives in a school that could have been any school in a quiet town full of good and decent people that could be any town in America.” Whether you support his politics or not, there is no debating the truth in that statement. Yes, that could have been any town in America, including Redwood Shores. While our own kids were fortunately miles away, there’s no question that the story impacted all of us, even those too young to fully comprehend it.
This column is not the proper forum for me to express my personal thoughts on violence in America or on the controversial issue of gun control. Nor is it the place for me to comment on safety in our schools or to suggest measures on how best to protect our children. We have elected or appointed others to handle such complicated issues. 

I have, however, written articles on various forms of mental illness, on trauma and on gratitude, and I think all are relevant as we think about the events in Newtown. 
As we struggle to help our children cope with their own fears, it is important to remember an issue I first addressed in a prior article on disaster preparedness. When the September 11 attacks occurred, images of the World Trade Center towers burning and collapsing to the ground were played over and over again on TV for months. Adults recognized that the same images were being shown repeatedly, though the response for many young children was very different. Some were not able to make that distinction and instead thought that multiple planes were hitting multiple buildings. Parents were encouraged to limit the amount children were exposed to these images and to talk to them about it in ways that are age appropriate. The same is true for this most recent tragedy. 
Try as we might though, we will not be able to protect our children from all that is on TV, the internet and social media. What we can do is to be there to answer their questions, to reassure them and to try and help them to understand something we barely understand ourselves. 
Scott M. Granet, LCSW is a long-time resident of Redwood Shores, and is director of the OCD-BDD Clinic of Northern California in Redwood City. He would like to hear your suggestions for future columns, and can be reached at 650-599-3325 or sgranet@ocd-bddclinic.com.

** Article first appeared in the February 2013 edition of The Pilot, the community newsletter for Redwood Shores.

